
Tips of the Month September 2021

We provide monthly tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social

media and collated for this newsletter.

 

Our new guidance explains the latest changes to how the CQC monitors and inspects general practice. https://t.co/KM2fyBUVVc

&mdash; Londonwide LMCs (@LondonwideLMCs) September 22, 2021

 

At the end of last week an updated collaboration agreement was published for practices whose PCNs are participating in Covid vaccination ES.

https://t.co/4DNmSZ4GlG

&mdash; Londonwide LMCs (@LondonwideLMCs) September 21, 2021


